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Officers:

Election Date:  01/01/2008

Term End Date:  31/12/2009  

· Chair: Seán McLoone

· Vice Chair: Christopher James
· Secretary: Kang Li

· Treasurer: Maire O’Neill

· Student Activities Officer: Emine Aydal

· GOLD Coordinator: Yang Yang

· Industry Liaison: Nihal Sinnadurai

· Membership Development : Adam Jastrzebski, Ali Rezazadeh and Emine Aydal 

· Section Newsletter Editors:  Brian Harrington, Charles Turner 

· Women In Engineering: Theresa Schofield  

· Chapter Coordinator: Izzet Kale

· Republic of Ireland: James Christie 

· Awards & Fellows: Charles Turner 

· Conference Coordination: Marwan Al-Akaidi  

http://www.ieee.org.uk for details
Membership:

The active UKRI Section membership as of 10-March 2009 is 8860. This includes 135 Fellows, 713 Senior Members, 5431 Members, 1305 Graduate Student Members and 525 Student members. This represents a decline of 6.8% in membership on the same time last year. The reduction is primarily seen in the student member and member grades (-23.8%, and -7.1% respectively).
Meetings: 

The section, through its 26 chapters and 3 affinity groups, held over 200 technical meetings in 2008 and more than 50 meetings to date in 2009.

Activities in the near future: 

· We are planning a number of IEEE Milestones this year to mark IEEE125. These include Maxwell’s Equations (1860-1871), Public-key Cryptography (1969-1975) and the Invention of the Television (1923-1946). The Maxwell Milestone has been approved and a dedication ceremony is currently being planned for October. The other milestone applications have been submitted and are awaiting approval.  
· A National Society Agreement (NSA) has been agreed between IEEE UKRI and Engineers Ireland. A formal signing of the agreement will take place when the IEEE president visits London in October.
IEEE 125th Anniversary activities:

One of the IEEE 125 Engineering the Future Global Event Series is being hosted by the UKRI Section in London. The event is planned for the evening of the 6th October at the Royal Institution of Great Britain (where Faraday had his laboratory) and includes guest lectures by Professor Dame Wendy Hall and Professor Christofer Toumazou. We are looking at the possibility of having simultaneous broadcasts to other centres throughout the UKRI and possibly further afield.
Best practices:
· Web-casting of Section IEEE public lectures as a means of providing a better service to our members who are spread over a large geographical area.
· Piloted the vtools e-voting system to conduct our Vice-Chairman Election for 2010/2011.

· Established a UKRI Section SAC, chaired by Emine Adyal, to coordinate activities between student branches and to promote the establishment of new student branches.
Topics to be discussed in Venice:

· Getting IEEE HQ administrative support for IEEE membership development activities.

· The implications for non-US based IEEE members of the recent IEEE merger with Eta Kappa Nu
